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SUPERINTENDENT’S REPORT 
August 22, 2017 

 
 
As of the writing of this report we are still looking to hire a high school math teacher and a 
technology/media specialist at FRES.  Math interviews are scheduled for Thursday August 17.  
Applications are being reviewed for the position at FRES. 
 
I have been gathering information on two items brought up by board members.  One on student 
management and the other on allergy policy in regard to epi-pens. 
 
I met with Jessie Salisbury to discuss a “launching party” for the LCS book.  She is planning to 
schedule an event at the Lyndeborough Library sometime in the second week of September.  At this 
time she has about 10 parties interested in buying a book including the library and the town hall.   
 
New teacher orientation is scheduled for August 23 and 24.  The first day will be a day with SAU 
staff.  Specific procedures, protocols and policies will be covered along with expectations.  The second 
day is spent in the building with the mentor. 
 
A letter has been sent to all staff to remind them of the first day for all staff being August 29 at WLC. 
The three days of time prior to students returning will be spent on introduction to the new My 
Learning Plan Software, building meetings, continued work on implementation of the new reading 
curriculum in grades K-5, writing student learning objectives and classroom set up. 
 
On September 11, 6-8 staff members will have a workshop on the implementation of the STAR 360 
assessment tool.  These staff members will act as a resource to the rest of the staff and work with them 
on how to guide students in taking the assessment as well as disaggregating the data.  There will be 
ongoing coaching done with teachers on interpreting data via the web throughout the year.  It is our 
goal to have students take the assessment for the first time in late September. 
 
September 8th I will be attending the first NHSAA meeting for the year in Concord. 
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